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Caldwell Police Detectives are investigating after an apparent road rage incident that occurred at 

8 p.m. on October 17. The victims reported they were traveling eastbound on Interstate 84 near 

milepost 25, when they became involved in a road rage incident with occupants of a maroon-

colored pickup truck who fired rounds at their vehicle, causing damage.   

No one was struck by the gunfire and the victims were able to flee without further incident. 

There is no suspect description at this time. The suspect’s vehicle is described as a maroon 

Chevy or GMC pickup with a matching camper shell. The plate on the truck was an Idaho 

Wildlife plate with the picture of an elk, a partial plate of OUV or 0UV.  

The Caldwell Police Department is continuing to investigate this incident. If you have any 

information or see a vehicle matching this description, please call 208-343- COPS or non-

emergency dispatch at 208-454-7531. Never approach any suspect/suspect vehicle.  

Caldwell Police also want to remind drivers that if they are the victim of a road rage incident, 

never confront an aggressive driver. If you believe the road rage poses a danger to you or other 

drivers, or you feel your life is in danger, call 911.  

All individuals are presumed innocent until proven guilty beyond a reasonable doubt in a court of law. 
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